
 

 

 
 

 

April 8, 2022 

 

The Honorable Ken Calvert 

United States House of Representatives 

2205 Rayburn Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

 

RE:  Community Project Funding for Scott Road-Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project 

 

Dear Representative Calvert:  

 

The City of Menifee thanks you for your continued support and dedication to strengthening the quality of 

life of our community. The $5 million you secured through Community Project Funding (CPF) in the 

Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2022 for the Bradley Bridge over Salt Creek project will greatly 

improve emergency response times in our community during rain events and improve safety and access 

to all. As a local government, we support CPF and believe it is an essential funding source to supporting 

the local communities in much needed community projects. 

 

On behalf of the over 100,000 Menifee residents and growing, and City of Menifee staff and Council, it 

is our honor to submit the Scott Road-Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project (CIP 20-01) for Community 

Project Funding consideration. We respectfully request $5M, or available funds for this project from the 

CPF program. Enclosed you will find additional supporting documentation highlighting the need for this 

project, including several letters of support from the community and organizations. 

 

Below are a few details on the City and the project: 

 

Menifee Background 

 

City of Menifee Stats: 

 

Menifee continues to be one of the fastest growing cities in Southwest Riverside County. It is the 

second youngest, and the 5th fastest growing city in California. Additionally, according to the Derrigo 

Study, the population is projected to be 121,303 residents in two years. Currently, the median age is 36 

years young, and the median home value is $506,205. 

 

Accolades for the City of Menifee include: 

• Top Workplaces (2018 - 2021) 

• Safest Cities 

• Top 50 Boom Towns in America 

• Top U.S. City to Raise Kids 

• Top I.E. Places to Live 

• Best Places to Celebrate Halloween 



City of Menifee Community Project Funding Request 

Scott Road-Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project (CIP 20-01) 

 

The City has nearly 900 residential units in active construction with nearly 8,000 more in the pipeline. 

Over 25 residential communities are under construction and 4 more are in plan check. 

 

Project Background 

 

Scott Road-Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project (CIP 20-01): 

 

Scott Road/Bundy Canyon Road links the Cities of Wildomar, Menifee, Murrieta, and unincorporated 

areas of Riverside County. Completion of this project will address the safety concerns accompanied by 

increased traffic flow resulting from residential and commercial development along this major corridor 

connecting Interstate 215 to Interstate 15 freeways. The Project will widen the existing two-lane road to a 

four-lane major arterial and provide dedicated bicycle lanes on both sides. Additionally, the improvements 

will significantly improve driver safety and reduce accident fatality along this highly traveled multi-

jurisdiction corridor, thereby saving lives, and enhancing regional safety. 

 

Again, we appreciate your valuable time and consideration. If you have any questions, please feel free to 

contact Phillip Southard, Public Information and Legislative Affairs Officer, Office of the City Manager 

at (951) 723-3873 or psouthard@cityofmenifee.us. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Armando G. Villa, City Manager 

 

Enclosed: 

• Letters of Support 

• CIP Budget Detail Sheet 

• Notice of Determination & Environmental Document Transmittal 

• Strategic Visioning Plan (Linked here for reference – file too large to transmit) 

 

mailto:psouthard@cityofmenifee.us
https://www.cityofmenifee.us/DocumentCenter/View/6595/Strategic-Visioning?bidId=
https://www.cityofmenifee.us/DocumentCenter/View/6595/Strategic-Visioning?bidId=


April 6, 2022 

 

Honorable Ken Calvert     

United States House of Representatives   

2205 Rayburn Building     

Washington, DC 20515 

 

RE: Scott Road / Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project Letter of Support 

 

Dear Representative Calvert:  

 

I am writing in strong support of the City of Menifee’s request for the Scott Road/ Bundy Canyon 

Road Widening Project to receive Congressionally Directed Spending as part of the Fiscal Year 

2023 appropriations process. This project has broad regional support and will have a positive 

impact on the health and safety of residents, businesses, and visitors. 

 

Scott Road/Bundy Canyon Road links the Cities of Wildomar, Menifee, Murrieta, and 

unincorporated areas of Riverside County. Completion of this project will address the safety 

concerns accompanied by increased traffic flow resulting from residential and commercial 

development along this major corridor connecting Interstate 215 to Interstate 15 freeways. The 

Project will widen the existing two-lane road to a four-lane major arterial and provide dedicated 

bicycle lanes on both sides. Additionally, the improvements will significantly improve driver 

safety and reduce accident fatality along this highly traveled multi-jurisdiction corridor, thereby 

saving lives, and enhancing regional safety. 

 

I strongly support the City of Menifee’s Scott Road/ Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project. If 

you have any questions, please contact my Capitol Office at (916) 651-4023. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
ROSILICIE OCHOA BOGH 

Senator, 23rd District  



 
 

 
April 5th, 2022  

 
 

 
Honorable Ken Calvert     
United States House of Representatives   

2205 Rayburn Building     
Washington, DC 20515 

 
RE: Scott Road / Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project Letter of Support 

 

Dear Senator Padilla:  
 

I would like to express my full support of the City of Menifee’s request for the Scott 
Road/ Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project to receive Congressionally Directed 
Spending as part of the Fiscal Year 2023 appropriations process. This project has 

broad regional support and will have a positive impact on the health and safety of 
residents, businesses, and visitors. 

 
Scott Road/Bundy Canyon Road links the Cities of Wildomar, Menifee, Murrieta, and 

unincorporated areas of Riverside County. Completion of this project will address 
the safety concerns accompanied by increased traffic flow resulting from residential 
and commercial development along this major corridor connecting Interstate 215 to 

Interstate 15 freeways. The Project will widen the existing two-lane road to a four-
lane major arterial and provide dedicated bicycle lanes on both sides. Additionally, 

the improvements will significantly improve driver safety and reduce accident 
fatality along this highly traveled multi-jurisdiction corridor, thereby saving lives, 
and enhancing regional safety. 

 
Thank you for your consideration of this request.  

 
 

Sincerely,  
 

 
 

Kelly Seyarto 
Assemblymember, 67th District 





April 5, 2022 

The Honorable Ken Calvert 
United States House of Representatives
2205 Rayburn Building
Washington, DC 20510 

RE: Scott Road / Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project Letter of Support 

Dear Congressman Calvert: 

I am writing to express my support of the City of Menifee’s request for the Scott Road/ Bundy 

Canyon Road Widening Project to receive Congressionally Directed Spending as part of the 

Fiscal Year 2023 appropriations process. This project has broad regional support and will have 

a positive impact on the health and safety of residents, businesses, and visitors. 

Scott Road/Bundy Canyon Road links the Cities of Wildomar, Menifee, Murrieta, and 

unincorporated areas of Riverside County. Completion of this project will address the safety 

concerns accompanied by increased traffic flow resulting from residential and commercial 

development along this major corridor connecting Interstate 215 to Interstate 15 freeways. The 

Project will widen the existing two-lane road to a four-lane major arterial and provide dedicated 

bicycle lanes on both sides. Additionally, the improvements will significantly improve driver 

safety and reduce accident fatality along this highly traveled multi-jurisdiction corridor, thereby 

saving lives, and enhancing regional safety. 

For these reasons, I support the City of Menifee’s Scott Road/ Bundy Canyon Road Widening 

Project. Thank you for your consideration of this request.  If you have any questions, please 

contact Joe Pradetto at JPradetto@Rivco.org. 

Sincerely, 

Chuck Washington 

Riverside County Third District Supervisor 

mailto:JPradetto@Rivco.org
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April 8, 2022 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
Secretary of the United States Department of Transportation  
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE:  SCAG  Support  for  the  City  of  Menifee’s  Community  Project 

Funding  Request  –  Scott  Road/Bundy  Canyon  Road  Widening 
Project 

 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 
 
I  am  writing  to  express  support  on  behalf  of  the  Southern  California 
Association of Governments (SCAG) for the City of Menifee’s Community 
Project  Funding  request  for  the  Scott  Road/  Bundy  Canyon  Road 
Widening Project. This Project  is  socially equitable, has broad regional 
support,  and will  positively  impact  the health  and  safety of  residents, 
businesses, and visitors. 
 
Scott Road/Bundy Canyon Road  links the Cities of Wildomar, Menifee, 
Murrieta, and unincorporated areas of Riverside County. The Project will 
address the safety concerns accompanied by  increased residential and 
commercial development along the corridor. The Project will widen the 
existing  two‐lane  road  to  a  four‐lane  major  arterial  and  provide 
dedicated  bicycle  lanes  on  both  sides.  Additionally,  the  Project  will 
significantly improve driver safety and reduce accident fatality along this 
highly  traveled  multi‐jurisdiction  corridor,  thereby  saving  lives  and 
enhancing regional safety. 
 
Additionally,  as  the  metropolitan  planning  organization  (MPO)  for 
Southern  California,  SCAG  is  responsible  for  developing  the  Federal 
Transportation  Improvement  Plan  (FTIP)  for  submittal  to  Caltrans  and 
federal funding agencies. Although the Project is not currently included 
in the FTIP, SCAG is prepared to add it into the FTIP within a reasonable 
timeframe,  through  a  minor  amendment  to  the  FTIP,  once  federal 
funding is awarded.
 
 
 
 



Page | 2 of 2 

As a project  consistent with  the policies and goals  set  forth  in Connect SoCal,  the 2020‐2045 
Regional  Transportation  Plan/Sustainable  Communities  Strategy  (RTP/SCS), we  support  these 
efforts  and  respectfully  request  full  and  fair  consideration  of  the  City  of  Menifee’s  funding 
request. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Mr. Philip Law, Manager of 
Mobility Planning and Goods Movement, at (213) 236‐1841 or email at law@scag.ca.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kome Ajise 
Executive Director 
 



 

 
 

 

3390 University Avenue, Suite 200 • Riverside, CA 92501 • (951) 405-6700 • www.wrcog.us 

 
April 5, 2022 
 
 
Honorable Ken Calvert     
United States House of Representatives   
2205 Rayburn Building     
Washington, DC 20515 
 
 
Subject: Road / Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project Letter of Support from WRCOG 
 
 
Dear Congressman Calvert: 
  
On behalf of the Western Riverside Council of Governments (WRCOG), we are writing to express our 
full support of the City of Menifee’s request for the Scott Road/ Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project 
to receive Congressional Delegation Community Project Funding. This project is socially equitable, 
has broad regional support, and will have a positive impact on the health and safety of residents, 
businesses, and visitors. 

 
Scott Road/Bundy Canyon Road links the Cities of Wildomar, Menifee, Murrieta, and unincorporated 
areas of Riverside County. Completion of this project will address the safety concerns accompanied 
by increased traffic flow resulting from residential and commercial development along this major 
corridor connecting Interstate 215 to Interstate 15 freeways. The Project will widen the existing two-
lane road to a four-lane major arterial and provide dedicated bicycle lanes on both sides. Additionally, 
the improvements will significantly improve driver safety and reduce accident fatality along this highly 
traveled multi-jurisdiction corridor, thereby saving lives, and enhancing regional safety. 

 
For these reasons, WRCOG supports the City of Menifee’s Scott Road/ Bundy Canyon Road Widening 
Project. Should you have any questions regarding this letter of support, please do not hesitate to 
contact me at (951) 405-6710 or at cgray@wrcog.us. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Christopher Gray 
Deputy Executive Director 

 

 

Western Riverside Council of Governments 

 

Christopher Gray

http://www.wrcog.us/
mailto:cgray@wrcog.us


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
April 8, 2022 
 
The Honorable Ken Calvert     
United States House of Representatives   
2205 Rayburn Building     
Washington, DC 20515 
 
RE: Scott Road/Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project Letter of Support 
 
Dear Representative Calvert:  
 
Thank you for providing the Riverside County Transportation Commission (RCTC) the opportunity to comment on the  
City of Menifee’s (City) efforts to advance the Scott Road/Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project (Project) through the 
support of Congressional Delegation Community Project Funding.  
 
We have appreciated working closely with the City on this effort as evidenced by our inclusion of the projects in the Federal 
Statewide Transportation Improvements Program, 2021 Federal Transportation Improvement Plan (FTIP), and the 2020 
Connect SoCal, southern California’s Regional Transportation Plan. 
  
The Project FTIP ID is RIV180140 and is described as Scott Road/Bundy Canyon Road widening from 2 to 4-lanes from Haun 
Road to Sunset Way (approximately 3 miles), relocating existing power poles, acquiring additional right-of-way, and 
constructing drainage improvements. 
 
The Scott Road/Bundy Canyon Road Project links the communities of Wildomar, Menifee, Murrieta, and unincorporated 
areas of Riverside County and will address increased traffic and safety concerns as a result of the growing region and 
development along this major corridor connecting Interstate 215 to Interstate 15 freeways. The Project also includes 
adding dedicated bicycle lanes on both sides, which will result in a socially equitable project that will have a positive impact 
on the health and safety of residents, businesses, and visitors. 
 
The City may include this letter in its submission for Congressional Delegation Community Project Funding to demonstrate 
there is broad regional support and the projects are consistent with regional plans and benefit from multi-agency 
collaboration. 
 
We look forward to continuing to work with the City and neighboring communities as this project progresses. Should you 
have any questions, please call me at (951) 787-7141. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Anne Mayer 
Executive Director 



 

 
Ben J. Benoit, Mayor, Dist. 1                                                                                       23873 Clinton Keith Rd, Ste 201  
Joseph Morabito, Mayor Pro Tem, Dist. 3                Wildomar, CA 92595     

Ashlee DePhillippo, Council Member, Dist. 5                                                                                               951.677.7751 Phone 
Bridgette Moore, Council Member, Dist. 4                                                                                                             951.698.1463 Fax 

Dustin Nigg, Council Member, Dist. 2                                                                                                        www.CityofWildomar.org           

 

 

 

 

 
April 6, 2022 
 
Honorable Ken Calvert     
United States House of Representatives   
2205 Rayburn Building     
Washington, DC 20515 
 
 
RE: Scott Road / Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project Letter of Support 
 
 
Dear Congressman Calvert:  
 
On behalf of the City of Wildomar, we are writing to express our full support of the City of Menifee’s request 
for the Scott Road/ Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project to receive Congressional Delegation Community 
Project Funding. This project is socially equitable, has broad regional support, and will have a positive impact 
on the health and safety of residents, businesses, and visitors. 
 
Scott Road/Bundy Canyon Road links the Cities of Wildomar, Menifee, Murrieta, and unincorporated areas of 
Riverside County. Completion of this project will address the safety concerns accompanied by increased traffic 
flow resulting from residential and commercial development along this major corridor connecting Interstate 
215 to Interstate 15 freeways. The Project will widen the existing two-lane road to a four-lane major arterial 
and provide dedicated bicycle lanes on both sides. Additionally, the improvements will significantly improve 
driver safety and reduce accident fatality along this highly traveled multi-jurisdiction corridor, thereby saving 
lives, and enhancing regional safety. 
 
For these reasons, the City of Wildomar supports the City of Menifee’s Scott Road/ Bundy Canyon Road 
Widening Project. If you have any questions or would like to discuss further, please feel free to contact me at 
(951)677-7751 ext. 228 or via email at bbenoit@cityofwildomar.org. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Ben J. Benoit 
MAYOR  



 

 

1 Town Square, Murrieta, CA 92562     ●     (951) 304-CITY (2489)     ●     www.MurrietaCA.gov 
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April 7, 2022 
 
Honorable Ken Calvert     
United States House of Representatives   
2205 Rayburn Building     
Washington, DC 20515 
 
RE: Scott Road / Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project Letter of Support 
 
Dear Congressman Calvert:  
 
On behalf of City of Murrieta, we are writing to express our full support of the City of Menifee’s 
request for the Scott Road/ Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project to receive Congressional 
Delegation Community Project Funding. This project is socially equitable, has broad regional 
support, and will have a positive impact on the health and safety of residents, businesses, and 
visitors. 
 
Scott Road/Bundy Canyon Road links the Cities of Wildomar, Menifee, Murrieta, and 
unincorporated areas of Riverside County. Completion of this project will address the safety 
concerns accompanied by increased traffic flow resulting from residential and commercial 
development along this major corridor connecting Interstate 215 to Interstate 15 freeways. The 
Project will widen the existing two-lane road to a four-lane major arterial and provide dedicated 
bicycle lanes on both sides. Additionally, the improvements will significantly improve driver safety 
and reduce accident fatality along this highly traveled multi-jurisdiction corridor, thereby saving 
lives, and enhancing regional safety. 
 
For these reasons, the City of Murrieta supports the City of Menifee’s Scott Road/ Bundy 
Canyon Road Widening Project. If you have any questions or would like to discuss further, 
please feel free to contact Louie Lacasella, Assistant to the City Manager at 
llacasella@murrietaca.gov. 
 

Jonathan Ingram  

Jonathan Ingram 
Mayor 
 
Cc:  Murrieta City Council 

Menifee City Council 
 

mailto:llacasella@murrietaca.gov
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April 7, 2022 
 
 
Honorable Ken Calvert     
United States House of Representatives   
2205 Rayburn Building     
Washington, DC 20515 
 
RE: Scott Road / Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project Letter of Support 
 
Dear Congressman Calvert:  
 
On behalf of Menifee Union School District, we are writing to express our full support of the City of Menifee’s 
request for the Scott Road/ Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project to receive Congressional Delegation 
Community Project Funding. This project is socially equitable, has broad regional support, and will have a 
positive impact on the health and safety of residents, businesses, and visitors. 
 
Scott Road/Bundy Canyon Road links the Cities of Wildomar, Menifee, Murrieta, and unincorporated areas of 
Riverside County. Completion of this project will address the safety concerns accompanied by increased traffic 
flow resulting from residential and commercial development along this major corridor connecting Interstate 215 
to Interstate 15 freeways. The Project will widen the existing two-lane road to a four-lane major arterial and 
provide dedicated bicycle lanes on both sides. Additionally, the improvements will significantly improve driver 
safety and reduce accident fatality along this highly traveled multi-jurisdiction corridor, thereby saving lives, 
and enhancing regional safety. 
 
For these reasons, Menifee Union School District supports the City of Menifee’s Scott Road/ Bundy Canyon 
Road Widening Project. If you have any questions or would like to discuss further, please feel free to contact 
me at (951) 672-1851 ext. 49600 or via email at Jennifer.root@menifeeusd.org. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jennifer Root, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 





1
Transportation
Engineering
TBD
14 months

   Design 2,472,940$          1,519,124$      
   Environmental 500,000$              150,000$          
   Right of Way 3,900,000$          
   Construction Management 2,800,000$          
   Construction 25,127,060$        
   Total Project Costs 34,800,000$        1,669,124$      
Estimated Maintenance Cost:

Proposed
Fund # 2022-23 2023-24 2024-25 2025-26 2026-27 Future Years

105 Quality of Life Measure -$  -$                  -$  -$  1,000,000$      1,000,000$      -$  2,000,000$      
220 Measure A -$  -$                  -$  -$  -$  1,500,000$      -$  1,500,000$      
310 TUMF 5,179,000$      -$                  -$  -$  3,000,000$      -$  -$  8,179,000$      
320 Capital Projects -$  -$                  -$  -$  -$  -$  -$  -$  
410 DIF Citywide - Circulation 771,434$          568,000$         -$  -$  -$  929,000$          -$  2,268,434$      
527 Developer Deposits -$  -$                  -$  -$  -$  -$  -$  -$  

UNFUNDED -$  -$                  -$  -$  -$  -$  20,852,566$    20,852,566$    

5,950,434$      568,000$         -$  -$  4,000,000$      3,429,000$      20,852,566$    34,800,000$    
5,950,434$      6,518,434$      6,518,434$      6,518,434$      10,518,434$    13,947,434$    34,800,000$    

Scott Road / Bundy Canyon Road Widening
CIP 20-01

PROJECT BUDGET DETAILS

Fund Source Approved 
Funding to date

Future Funding Estimates
TOTAL

Project Description, Purpose, and Need:

Current Year 
Estimates

Expenditures   to-
date

Project Map

Design and Environmental

https://cityofmenifee.maps.arcgis.com/apps/Shortlist/index.html?appid=8604e81f1bb14fd3bda909f8ca27a5ea

The project is located on Scott Road from Haun Road to Sunset Avenue (limit with City of Wildomar).  The project will 
widen the existing two lane road to four lanes with an additional 14 foot wide median and 10 foot wide shoulders on 
both sides which will be used for buffered bike lanes.  In addition, the project will construct and/or modify traffic signals 
along the project. 

CUMULATIVE TOTALS

Category:

Project Cost by Phase

TOTALS

Fund Name

Strategic Plan Goal: Accessibility & Interconnectivity

Priority:

Project Status:
Construction Duration:
Target Construction Start:
Department: 

https://cityofmenifee.maps.arcgis.com/apps/Shortlist/index.html?appid=8604e81f1bb14fd3bda909f8ca27a5ea
https://cityofmenifee.maps.arcgis.com/apps/Shortlist/index.html?appid=8604e81f1bb14fd3bda909f8ca27a5ea
https://cityofmenifee.maps.arcgis.com/apps/Shortlist/index.html?appid=8604e81f1bb14fd3bda909f8ca27a5ea
https://cityofmenifee.maps.arcgis.com/apps/Shortlist/index.html?appid=8604e81f1bb14fd3bda909f8ca27a5ea
https://cityofmenifee.maps.arcgis.com/apps/Shortlist/index.html?appid=8604e81f1bb14fd3bda909f8ca27a5ea
https://cityofmenifee.maps.arcgis.com/apps/Shortlist/index.html?appid=8604e81f1bb14fd3bda909f8ca27a5ea
https://cityofmenifee.maps.arcgis.com/apps/Shortlist/index.html?appid=8604e81f1bb14fd3bda909f8ca27a5ea
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